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Did you lose a management allowance when TLRs were introduced in January 2005? Or perhaps you were appointed to a TLR post but on a lower salary than your previous management allowance. In either case you will currently be receiving what is called a “safeguarded sum”. This is the difference between the value of your old management allowance and the TLR you did not receive, or the one you did receive but which was worth less. 

Your school may have expected you to continue with some of the responsibilities attached to your allowance, or to take on different ones, arguing that this was justified by your “safeguarded sum”. 

Safeguarding ends on December 31st this year. After this date schools should operate staffing structures which pay staff appropriately for the responsibilities they have in their job description.
So you should not do any work which you are no longer paid to do.

Why are we raising this now?

We would urge all members in this position to check that the school management is aware of this now, as although the end of safeguarding takes place from the beginning of the Spring term, timetables for 2008/9 are already being drawn up. School managements should not assume that teachers receiving safeguarding now will continue to carry out roles and responsibilities in the same way after December 31, unless a TLR of equal or greater value is to be awarded. The sensible course of action is to remove these responsibilities from September if that is not going to happen.
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The NUT, unlike the other teacher unions, opposed the “Re-modelling Agreement” which set up TLRs, and the clear message from the NUT is that you should not, and cannot be required to, carry out additional responsibilities when your safeguarding expires.

Re-organisation safeguarding is different
Those teachers who received safeguarding of management allowances or leadership spine points as a result of the 2000 Bradford schools re-organisation are in a totally different position to the teachers who lost out in the TLR change-over. Their safeguarding is PERMANENT as long as they remain in the same post and, for example, do not receive a TLR equivalent to or more than the safeguarded remuneration.  The Union will be sending out letters to members it believes are in this position in the Autumn term to remind them to check that their payslips in January 2009 still contain the safeguarding, but all members who think they are in this position  are well advised to check in case they do not receive a letter from us.


On July 16th and 17th council workers who are members of UNISON and UNITE have voted to strike for fair pay. 
In response to an offer of 2.45% they have voted for sustained and escalating strike action. Many schools will be affected by the action where support assistants, technicians, nursery nurses, kitchen staff, welfare assistants, administrative staff, caretakers, cleaners and other site staff are in UNISON or UNITE.
What can we do to support them?

NUT members should not carry out any tasks that are normally done by UNISON and UNITE colleagues. In the case of classroom assistants this could include activities with small groups of children or attending to the personal needs of a child such as hygiene and toileting. 

Headteachers whose schools are affected by the strike will need to carry out risk assessments regarding risks to Health and Safety. These may include how lunchtime supervision will be carried out, who will clean up after a child has been sick, how will the school be cleaned?

If you are concerned that you may be expected to do the work of UNISON or UNITE colleagues, or that Health and Safety at your school may be compromised, please contact the union office.

The NUT nationally will be sending more detailed advice to school reps about the strike.


All Bradford schools are required by the Local Authority and the Health and Safety Executive to produce risk assessments on stress. All schools are visited at least once a term by a union Health and Safety Representative, and as part of their next visit they have requested a discussion with the Headteacher (or someone delegated by her/him) about the progress that has been made towards these risk assessments. 

They will ask about the kind of consultations that have taken place with staff, to see any documentation that has already been drawn up, and what the next steps in the reduction of stress are. The Health and Safety Representative concerned could be from the NUT, the ATL or the NASUWT, as the three unions work together to operate a Health and Safety inspection system and visit schools on a rota basis.

There should by now have been some visible evidence of the process of a stress risk assessment taking place. There should have been discussions about the particular sources of stress in each school and the staff’s ideas about how to address these should have been sought.


You are entitled to a breakdown of how the 1265 hours of directed time is to be distributed in the coming year. This means a statement of how much is spent on teaching and training days, how much on meetings, and a calendar of meetings and any other events which are part of directed time.

This should be available by the beginning of next term at the latest – preferably by the end of this term.

Your employer has the right to expect you to work during this time – you have the right to know when it is going to be.
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JOB OPPORTUNITY

The NUT is looking for an Organiser
-
 based in the Yorkshire/Midlands Regional Office (Doncaster) - with a main focus on organising for and recruiting to the NUT in Academies.

The post will become available from 1 September 2008.  The post-holder will be expected to participate in the TUC Organising Academy Programme for 2008-9. Further details can be found on the Union’s website at www.teachers.org.uk under the ‘Work for NUT’ section.
AND LAST BUT NOT LEAST -HAVE A GREAT HOLIDAY!
Whether you are spending your massive pay rise in exotic places, or closer to home, we hope that everyone has a great holiday this summer and a well-deserved rest.
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DON’T WORK FOR NOTHING





UNISON AND UNITE STRIKE NEXT WEEK





STRESS DISCUSSIONS IN YOUR SCHOOL





MAKE SURE YOU GET YOUR 1265 CALENDAR





NUT Pay Campaign continues –


by the time you read this the Review Body will have met to consider increasing our award. We will keep you informed!





On the first weekend of the summer holidays


why not visit





THE WORLD ON YOUR DOORSTEP MUSIC FESTIVAL





held in Calder Holmes Park,


Hebden Bridge


on July 19th and 20th.





The festival celebrates the exciting international musical heritage of the people of West Yorkshire.


Also stalls serving food from around the world.


www.theworldonyourdoorstep.org





Bradford NUT General Meetings, 2008/9





All meetings are on Tuesdays, at the International Restaurant, Morley Street, Bradford. They start at 5pm, with tea and coffee from 4.30.


All the meetings are followed by a FREE MEAL for everyone who would like to stay.





September 23rd


November 11th


December 9th


January 20th (AGM)


March 3rd


April 28th


June 23rd





ALL MEMBERS ARE VERY WELCOME
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